


Cardenden Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held in Corrie Centre on Thursday 17 September 2015
	
Present: A. Burns (Chair). D. Taylor, A. Brown, A. Nisbet, W. Duncan, B. Wallace,
		   R. Liewald, J. Doig, G. Louden
         In Attendance: Cllr. Erskine, Cllr. Hood, 2 police officers and 2 members of the public.
         Apologies: S. McCulloch, D. Roy, A. Roy, D. Drylie, D. Bogie, Cllr. Chisholm 

The minutes of the August meeting were accepted

Matters Arising: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wood Chipping. The liaison meeting has been delayed until 5 October. 
Westfield Wind Farm Fund. The fund has been launched and six mico grants were approved.
Jamphlars Pond. It was reported that due to technical reasons with the filtration tanks the project has been abandoned, with only ditch clearance to be carried out. This was considered unacceptable and an alternative solution is urgently required.

Police Matters. A police report was given. 32 incidents have been reported since the last meeting with 20 detected and the remainder under investigation.
There has been a reorganisation of local officers, with a possible presence in the local office.
Road safety issues at Denend school and Dundonald are still an issue. The police were thanked for their presence at the Village Fair and will be in attendance at the John Thomson event.

Local  Authority Matters.
A report was give by the councillors. It could be January before Bowhill swimming pool reopens. 
Consultation is still being carried out regarding community buildings and library.
Safety railings at Cardenden shops are being progressed.
It was agreed to invite a representative to give an update on the CHAP heating project.
Cardenden, Lochgelly and Benarty will become one ward.
The regional cycle circuit is now underway.
Complaints regarding noise from a motor cycle track and a car race track are to be investigated.

Community Matters. The Environment Group is holding a fund raising event on 19 Sept. and
Bulb planting is to be carried out on 20 and 27 Sept.
The John Thomson football tournament will be held on 20 Sept.

Westfield A representative from the company who now own the Westfield site attended and explained they intended to remove former coal material from the site and carry out some remedial work. A long term plan for the site needs to be revised.

Planning Applications. Noted.

AOB.  The Community Council Facebook and Web sites were discussed and these need to be properly managed.

Next Meeting: This will be held on Thursday 15 October at 7-00 pm in the Corrie Centre.



